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National Association of Watch & Clock Collectors

PHILADELPHIA CHAPTER ONE

The oldest and largest Chapter in the NAWCC

PHILADELPHIA CHAPTER ONE NEWSLETTER JUNE 2011

Chapter One
Council Members
2008 - 2010

President

Domenic Riccitelli

P.O. Box 70

Cedars, PA 19423

610 574-5447
domenic.riccitelli@gmail.com

Vice President
Michael Allen

30 W. Gravers Lane
Philadelphia, PA 19118
215 242-5923

fathertime724@aol.com

Secretary/Treasurer
David Gorrell

1179 Dicus Mill Rd.
Millersville, MD 21108
410 987-5915 (H)

443 694-4972 (C)
digclocks@aol.com

Directors

Don Buck
301 990-2461
dbuckjri@comcast.net

Louis Flocco
610 565-0600

poincondemaitre@hotmail.com

Education
Charlie Buttz
570 595-2424
shelters@ptd.net

Ron Hoppes
610 495-7937
rhoppes@chilitech.com

Ken Garrett

610 565-5029 (H)

800 222-3650 (W)
keng@garrettliners.com

Darby Hand
610 327-3618
dahand@state.pa.us

George Morrison
610 384-0388
watchwldr@verizon.net

Continued...

June 19th, 2011
GREATER PHILADELPHIA EXPO CENTER AT OAKS

100 Station Ave., Oaks, PA 19456 (484) 754-3976

THE SPEAKER FOR THE JUNE 19TH MEETING WILL BE: CYNTHIA DIAS, Director of the
Willard House and Museum. Her talk is entitled “The Timeless Treasures of the Willard
House and Clock Museum. This will be a fascinating presentation since the Willards were a
significant part of American Horological history. Cynthia is also currently Vice President of
New England Chapter 8.

THE WORKSHOP WILL BE GIVEN BY: DALE SUTTON. Dale is one of the few Timing Ma-
chine repairmen still actively engaged in that endeavor. He will also exhibit a collection of
antique machines from his personal collection. This should be a unique and enjoyable topic
for the collectors as well as the professional watch and clock makers. He will cover various
models of timing machines, noting how they work and the information and benefits each one
provides to the repairman.

ADVANCED REGISTRATION ONLINE

The new system seems to be working well. Quite a few of our members took advantage of
the new Online Registration program. To those who find it convenient (and those who plan
to try it in the future) please note that your Advanced Registration is NOT official until you get
a returned confirmation from the Secretary. Your confirmation message will indicate what
you signed up for and what you will owe at the door. We will continue to offer this conven-
ient method for advanced registration as long as those making their reservations fulfill their
end of the bargain by showing up and paying for the tables or lunches they reserved. If this
becomes a problem we will be forced to cancel this feature. And go back to a mail only regis-
tration. Also remember that we cannot do “carryovers” for Advanced Registrations, Table
Reservations, or Early Birds. The Caterer and the Expo Center must now have the number of
Lunches and Tables by Twelve NOON on the Wednesday prior to the Meeting. We cannot
honor cancellations after that time.

CHAPTER ONE SCHOLARSHIPS

We are pleased to announce that we now have four very qualified candidates for the
Chapter One Scholarships. The hard part is now deciding which of these candidates should
receive the money. After reviewing their letters of intent it becomes quite clear that the field
of Horology is still attracting talented and dedicated individuals to its ranks.

RESERVE YOUR LUNCHEON

Make sure to indicate whether you will be staying for Lunch for this meeting. The Menu
will be enhanced for this Meeting to honor Father’'s Day. Please remember that the lunches
are provided to the Membership for free. Everyone attending the Meeting as a preregistered
member is entitled to the luncheon as long as they indicate on their Registration Form that
they wish to stay for lunch.

NEW SIGNS FOR THE EXPO CENTER

We hope that you noticed the new signs pointing the way to our meetings. This is a new
perk supplied by the Philly Expo Center. We are hoping that this helps new members to find
us and assist our older members in locating us.

Our Next Meeting will be on Sundaz, Segtember 18,2011.
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Colleen Houtz
610 921-9572
choutz@comcast.net

David Houtz
610 921-9572
choutz@comcast.net

Ronald Markowitz
610 828-0740
ronaldsmarkowitz@yahoo.com

Older
Members or

Members with
Disabilities
If you need any
assistance loading
or unloading your
materials to the
Mart please don’t
hesitate to ask for
help. The Mart
Chairman will be
happy to get you
the assistance you
need. If you know
in advance that this
service will be nec-
essary, indicate it
on your Registra-
tion Form. If not,
you can request it
at the Door when

you arrive, and
assistance will be

provided.

Dues for the FY September 1, 2011—August 31, 2012

As you know our Fiscal year ends the last day of August. Your Chapter One dues of $10.00 will be
due on that date. The familiar dues renewal form will again appear on the Newsletter. .As usual you
may send in your dues with your September Meeting Registration. Be aware that those who do not
pay their dues are not allowed to purchase or share Mart tables, cannot purchase Early Bird entrance,

receive a Newsletter, or be eligible for the Membership drawings.

Mart Schedule

7:00 A.M. Registration opens

7:30 A. M .Mart room opens for Table Holders and Early Birds

8:30 A.M. Mart opens for all Registered NAWCC members.

10:30 Workshop

12 Noon Mart Closes, Luncheon

1:00 P.M. Speaker
The Membership Drawing for this Meeting will be $100 in Mart Scrip. Remember only Pre-
registered, dues-paying Members are eligible.

Meeting Dates for the Remainder of 2011

Meetings scheduled for the remainder of 2011 are as follows: September 18th, October 30th, and
December | 1.

Registering for Chapter One Meetings Online

Just email Dave Gorrell at djgclocks@aol.com to register online. Indicate the number of tables you
want, the number of registrations you need, whether you want to register as an Early bird, and if you
will be staying for Lunch. You can then present a check for your reserved items and pick up your
badge at the door the day of the meeting. However “Wednesday 5 PM prior to the meeting” is still

the last day for adding or canceling registrations.

NAWCC PHILADELPHIA CHAPTER ONE REGISTRATION FORM
For our JUNE 19, 2011 Meeting

Meeting/Mart Advanced Registration (All participants must pay these entrance fees to the Mart)

NAWCC Member/spouse . @¢9$l18.00=%

$18 per person #
Member’s Child (age 5 -17) $ 9 per child # @ $9.00=$%

I WILL , 1 WILL NOT be staying for Lunch
MART TABLE (Chapter | Members Only) $20.00 each # @ $20.00= $
EARLY BIRD (This fee is in addition to the $18.00/ person entrance fee)
| or 2 Members only + Spouse or Children $15.00 # @$15.00=%
3 or 4 Members only + Spouse or Children $23.00 # @ $23.00=$%
Make Check Payable to NAWCC Chapter #I| TOTAL $
NAMES FOR BADGES (Please Print Clearly)
1) NAWCC #
2) NAWCC #
3) NAWCC #
4) NAWCC#
Phone( )

Mail to : Dave Gorrell/ 1179 Dicus Mill Rd. / Millersville, MD. 21108 By filling out this form the
payee agrees to adhere to all Chapter One Mart Room Rules and By-Laws
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